UTBB Headgquarters:

PO Box 1252
Billingham, AK 99576
Phone 907-842-1687
Fax 907-842-1853

UTBB Member Tribes:

Nondalton Tribal Council

PO Box 4%

Nandalion, AK 99640

PlvFax' 907-254-2257/ 907-294-2271

New Stuyahok Traditional Council
PO Box 4%

New Stuyahok, AK 99636

Ph/Fax: 907-653-3173/ 907-693-3179

Levelock Village Council

PO. Box T

Levelock, Alaska 99625

Pl/Fax: 907-556-3434 / 907-595-3462

Curyung Tribal Council

PO Box 216

Dillingham, Alaska 99576

PivFax 907-842-2384 / 907-842-4510

Ekuk Village Council

PO Box 530

Dallingham, Alaska 99576

PlvFax 907-842-3842 / 907-842-3843

Manokotak Village Council

PO Box 169

Manokotak, Alaska 99628

Ph/Fax: 907-289-2067 / 907-289-1235

New Koliganek Village Council

P O. Box 5057

Koliganek, Alaska 99576

PlyFax 907-556-3434 / 907-556-3462

Traditional Council of Togiak
P.C. Box 310

Togink, Alaska 99678
Telephone: 907-493-5003
Fax 907-493-5005

Clarks Point Village Council

PO Box 90

Clark's Point, Alaska 99569

Ph/Fax 907-236-1427 1 907-236-1428

Twin Hills Village Council

PO Box TW

Twin Hills, Alaska 99576

Pi/Fax. 907-525-4821  907-525-4822

Aleknagik Traditiona! Council

PO Box 115

Aleknagik, AK 99555

PlvFax: 907-842-2080 / 907-842-2081

Postage Creek Village Council

1327E 72 Unit B

Anchorage, AK 99518

Ph/Fax 907-277-1105 / 907-277-1104

Chignik Lake Traditronal Council

P.O Box 33

Chignik Lake, AK 99548

Ph/Fax: 907-845-2212 / 907-845-2217

Pilot Point Tribal Council

PO Box 449

Pilot Point, AK 99649

Ph/Fax 907-757-2208 / 907-797-2258

Pedro Bay Village Council

PO Box 47020

Pedro Bay, AK 99647

PlvFax: 907-850-2225 [ 907-850-2221

unled

TRIBES OF BRISTOL BAY

Thursday March 28, 2019

Speaker of the House Bryce Edgmon
State Capitol Room 208
Juneau AK, 99801

Senator Lyman Hoffman
State Capitol Room 508
Juneau, AK 99508

Good afternoon House Speaker Edgmon and Senator Hoffman;

in a recent full Board of Directors meeting on March 22, 2019, The United Tribes of Bristol
Bay (UTBB) board voted unanimously to oppose HB99 and SB91, the acts that would
amend the management plan for the Wood-Tikchik State Park to remove the protections for
the Nuyakuk River Falls and in the future allow it to be considered compatible for
development and operation of a hydroelectric site.

Our Board feels that regional and local consultation with stakeholders is critical before this
type of legislation is put forward. Neither UTBB as a consortium nor our individual tribes
have received such consultation or engagement requests from the development group
pertaining to the introduction of these two bills.

We ask that you withdraw your support for HB99 and SB91 at this time.

Quyana,

Mz’yﬂm

Robert Heyano, President

United Tribes of Bristol Bay



